Suffolk Coastal District Councillor Bob Snell’s report to Parish Council meetings and annual meetings May 2008 – a review of the last 12 months.

1.
Local Government Review:  At the request of the government, the Boundary Ctee began its work at SCDC in Feb.  The process has continued apace, as outline in the April Parish Bulletin and at the recent Parish Liaison Meeting. 

The following Suffolk Concepts have been submitted, with the first one being SCDC’s favoured unitary option (note also Suffolk County Council’s proposal for a single unitary Suffolk):

	East Suffolk, West Suffolk and Ipswich unitaries
	Supported by St Edmundsbury District Council, Suffolk Coastal District Council, Ipswich Borough Council & the majority Conservative Group at Waveney District Council.

	Unitary Suffolk
	Supported by Suffolk County Council, Mid Suffolk District Council, and Babergh District Council (2nd preference).

	East & West Suffolk unitaries
	Supported by Forest Heath District Council, Babergh District Council (1st preference) & St Edmundsbury District Council 

	Ipswich & Suffolk unitaries (“doughnut”)
	

	“Yartoft”
	Supported by the Labour Groups of Great Yarmouth Borough Council, Waveney District Council, Norfolk County Council, & Suffolk County Council.

	North Haven
	Two concepts are proposed by the Suffolk County Council Liberal Democrats. The first is that of a "North Haven" authority and either one or two further authorities comprising the rest of Suffolk (including Lowestoft) or an east-west split within the rest of Suffolk (including Lowestoft)


SCDC responded on 9 May to the committee’s 26 supplementary questions and we expect the Committee to provide to the Secretary of State their draft report in mid-June.  After 7 July there will be a 12-week consultation period.  Full up-to-date details are available on the SCDC web site and the timetable is in the report on the Liaison Meeting, attached.

2.
Council tax for 2008/9: up by only 10p per week on the average Band D house; = increase 3.9%, with no reduction in services (our estimate of inflation in cost of council services is 4.1%). 12th year in a row of single digit increases.  Compares with 4.5% in Mid-Suffolk; same as Babergh.  Government have again failed to adequately find local services (grant up only 2.86%), which means the Council tax payer has to bear more.   Worth bearing in mind that more than ¾ is Suffolk County’s charges (up 3.75%); SCDC spend at 10.1% of the total is actually less than the charge from the county police on the district which is 10.1% of the total, and an increase over last year's amount of almost 5% (4.98).  

3.
Concessionary Travel: over 15,000 people aged 60 or over, or disabled have free national bus travel; national system from April 2008 will impose very big & unknown burden on tourist districts.
4.
Environment:  Top district in Suffolk to live; cleanliness & waste collection; Recycling: at 54% in multiple bin areas, 2008 roll out to 30,000 homes.

5.
Planning Services: 2 star rating; top quartile. Enforcement remains an issue. SCDC will launch shortly consultation on its proposed new processes for improved enforcement. Details will be on the web site and in leaflets.

6.
Coastal Defences: campaign to defend Blyth Estuary; developing the Integrated Coastal Defence Management scheme (ICZM).  Major works begun in Felixtowe.  Innovative financing established for Bawdsey area.

7.
Sizewell C: made our position clear on ensuring local issues are fully addressed

8.
Internal Services: Best in Suffolk – efficient use of resources.  £7m total cost savings since 2001 (at least £1m every year).  Legal Services: successful partnership won national acclaim. 

9.
Audit Commission report – the outcome of the March 2008 report was that The Council has received a positive Direction of Travel assessment which recognises the efforts consistently made in its desire to improve.  The Audit Commission recognises these improvements in the first line of its key messages “Suffolk Coastal provides a good overall level of performance.”  The Council has performed well against this tougher test, building on and consolidating its performance across all areas since the previous assessment.  As a consequence the Council has been judged as performing strongly in the area of financial standing and performing well in all of the other performance areas and has therefore received an overall judgement score of 3 – Performing Well.

10.
Local Development Framework (LDF): consultation continues.  Only two out of seven PCs in the Earl Soham ward responded to the first round of consultation.  It is most important that PCs provide their views in the next round of consultation on, for example, any change in village status and the many proposals received by SCDC for changes in village boundaries, as these may have a significant impact on future planning decisions.

11. SCDC & Waveney.  Coincidentally to any LGA reorganisation, as a continuing part of shared services agenda, our CE Stephen Baker was appointed on 1 April as CE of Waveney District, so that the two councils can gain the advantages of common approaches to the many challenges facing rural districts with strong links in areas such as transport, ports and tourism.

12.
Code of Conduct Complaints Process:  new procedure for complaints handling advised to PCs  on 8 May 08. Complaints about parish councilors will now go to SCDC Assessment sub-committee.

13.
Other topics covered at the Parish Council Liaison Meeting on 28 April (full report attached) included Suffolk Coastal Community Strategy, Local Area Agreement and Coast Protection.

